MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 22ND JULY 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn – Chairman





Simon Cross – Vice Chairman





Adrian Cullinane





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders





Malcolm Shakesby

APOLOGIES


Tib Axon





Liz Rud

MINUTES of the last meeting held on 24th June as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest for this meeting.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr R. Whitmarsh, Hillview Farm, was present to talk about his planning application.

MATTERS ARISING

1.  Rave   -  Chairman confirmed he had passed the latest info on to David and Gillian Topp.

2. Parish Plan  -  Chairman informed meeting the Steering Committee had met last Thursday.    They were a little behind schedule.  Working Groups to be established and volunteers had come forward to start these off.  The questionnaire would be compiled by next week in time for the next meeting on 29th July.

3. Boundary Committee Review  -  Northing further to report.

4. War Memorial  -  Clerk confirmed loss assessors, Cunningham Lyndsey, had telephoned to arrange a meeting at the memorial to assess damage.  Sara Grayson offered to attend meeting.  She reported that “Friends of War Memorials” could make grants available of up to 50% of value or £10,000 whichever was the greater.  It was proposed to get the memorial listed and helpful advice had been received from Friends of War Memorials.  Also they had enclosed a list of conservationists known to them that had undertaken restoration work.

5. Risk Assessment – Chairman and Clerk had met to look at Village Hall, Churchyard and Parish Land, all of which were the responsibility of the Parish Council.  A list was made and the remedial action needed would be passed on the Hut Committee.  With regard to the Churchyard comment was made on the Dorey war grave which was partially covered by debris.  There was another unknown grave alongside this grave that was almost totally buried.  Sara Grayson offered to try and locate plan from Dorchester Record Office. 

The Chairman asked Simon Cross if the Parish Land was ever registered with the 

Land Registry at the time he made a search a few years ago.  He replied that an affidavit needed to be taken out at DCC to transfer land into the Council’s name

6. Worgret Housing Development  -  Nothing further to report.

7. MOD Fence  -  Clerk confirmed an e-mail had been received from Bill Jaye who confirmed the MOD had agreed to submit an application for retention of the fencing.  PDC await notification.

8. Notice Board – The Chairman suggested that Andrew Bamber be contacted again with reference to his quote of £275 for 2’ x 2’ notice board.  This money would be taken from the Parish Plan funding as this was essential to the communication strategy.  All agreed.  Clerk to contact Mr Bamber.  This new notice board would be placed outside the Village Hall and the one presently standing there to be re-sited at Middlefield.

9. Hines Pit  -  Copy of letter from Rogers Concrete to DCC rescinding their original letter of objection to Planning Application for Recycling Plant.  After a site visit they had now decided that the proposed operation would not affect their site.

10. Luckford Lake Boundary  -  Work now completed.

11. Monkey World  -  Reply received from PDC answering points raised in our original letter.  Chairman suggested the Liaison Committee be made aware of recent events.  Clerk to forward copies of Monkey World letters to Malcolm Shakesby.

12. Dog Fouling Bins  -  Letter received from PDC advising that they had been monitoring the site in Rushton Lane and Church Lane for some time and the problem was found to be light.  PDC do not provide bins and they advise that it is the responsibility of Parish Councils to provide bins which cost between £70 and £250.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to fax copy of this letter to Gillian Topp of Manor Farm and ask if she would like to sponsor a bin.  The Clerk would contact Wareham Town Council for a brochure detailing design and costs.

13. Wool Surgery Patient Involvement Group  -  Sara Grayson advised that she had attended first meeting on Tuesday 20th July.  Nothing constructive had been achieved and at this stage it was not know what would be achieved from these meetings.  There would be a further meeting on August 10th without the doctors present when maybe more would be learnt about what might be achieved in future meetings.

14. Repairs to Gas Main  -  Transco had written to the Chairman as his property was principally affected by this work but the letter did not properly describe the works being undertaken.  Transco had informed the highways dept. at DCC but not PDC or Parish Council and apparently not the other house/business owners adjacent to where the work was being undertaken at the bottom of Binnegar Lane.  Consequently people were unprepared for the traffic delays.  PDC could not effect proper rubbish collection.  Kemps business was affected and Transco’s contractor, Morrisons, were unhelpful in the timely removal of road signs and barriers.  Transco’s Network Operations Manager, John Cake, was advised that this was not a good public relations exercise and these issues could have been avoided had they consulted properly.  

15. Quiet Lanes – Following discussion between Chairman and Margaret Cheetham of PDC at the Transport Study exhibition in Wool on 24th June, we were advised that Quiet Lanes would be included in the Purbeck Transport Study.  The results, from which will form the basis of the Local Transport Plan (LTP).  The LTP, unlike the Local Plan (LP), is concerned with putting in funding bids for projects.  Therefore, anything high on the list in the LTP is likely to get funding, and can be properly planned, whereas anything in the LP can only go in it if there is a chance that it can be delivered already.  PDC are pleased that we are addressing Quiet Lanes as part of our Parish Plan since the topic will need to be fully supported in order to be included in any funding bid.  Clearly we will need to liaise with our neighbouring Parish Councils on this issue.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS (Delegated)

(a) 6/2004/587 – Dorset Gliding Club – Replacement of existing clubhouse and briefing room buildings with a single building.   

No objections from Parish Council.

(b) 6/2004/637 – Paul Whitmarsh – Topsoil part of two fields south of Hillview Farm.

Mr Whitmarsh explained to the meeting that to spread topsoil requested would require 20 lorry loads to enable the land to return the land to reasonable use.

No objections from Parish Council.

PAST PLANNING

(a) 6/2004/389 – Freshwater Biological Assn. – Change of use from lab buildings to visiting staff accommodation 

Approved 7th June

(b) 6/2004/421 – Mrs Freda Mead – Replacement mobile home (Renewal)

Approved 9th June

(c) 6/2004/450 – DCC re Sprately Wood – Grant of Permission with restrictions as listed.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. The Accounts book and two copies of associated schedules for year ended 30th March 2004 were signed by the Chairman and RFO as a correct record.

2. Internal Audit  -  Clerk had met with Peter Sills who had undertaken Audit.  He found that everything was in order and made two recommendations, i.e. a running list of expenditure for the Parish Plan is kept separately and that the NFU be contacted to try and reduce Parish Council Insurance.  He had signed the Annual Return Internal Audit section.
3. PDC Comprehensive Performance Assessment Report  -  Chairman to read.

4. Amendment to Members Declaration of Interests  -  Letter from PDC and supply of forms, to remind members to ensure any amendments are recorded and sent to the Monitoring Officer.  Simon Cross completed form for change of occupation address.  Clerk would forward to PDC.

5. Fyler and Butler Graves  -  At the time of undertaking the Risk Assessment, it was noted there were brambles that needed to be cleared from the Fyler graves. Colin Baker to undertake.  The location of the Butler graves was also questioned and these were thought to be in the private land part of the Church.

6. Road Roundels in Parish – Letter from DCC advising roundels would be placed on all A & B class roads.  Any concerns by end of July.

7. X53 Heritage Bus  -  Chairman confirmed he had spoken to DCC for an extension date as letter requested  comments by 19th July which was before our meeting.  DCC suggested permanent bus stops locations in both Middlefield and Stokeford, although there were apparent difficulties with the eastwards stop at Stokeford as residents cars were parked in the lay bay therefore not allowing buses to stop.  Clerk to contact DCC.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. County Councillor Report – Malcolm Shakesby reported:-

· Education and Schools in Purbeck would remain the same.  Plans to close any schools had now been shelved and none would close for the moment.  Next year the whole picture would be looked at again.

· There were serious issues in the proposed housing development of 17 acre field in Wool.  It was not as clear cut as thought.  It was now recognised that Purbeck area was not a suitable site to develop and contrary to the Local Plan the new housing requirement had been reduced to 1,400 houses.

· There was re-structuring of management at PDC now that the Housing Section had moved.  Paul Croft was due to retire in 6 months.

2. UKAEA – The transfer of the Technology Park from UKAEA to English Partnerships (EP) has now taken place and the special meeting on 22nd July was to enable EP to brief their plans and ideas for the short and long term.  EP are a Quango, part of the National Regeneration  Agency tasked with redeveloping redundant government owned brown field sites as Coalfields, Greenwich and various MOD sites.  In the short term it is very much business as usual with a consultation period running from November to March 05 and reporting in November 05.  Any development proposals would be 2006 at the earliest and the theme was evolution not revolution. There was discussion on the creation of quality jobs though perhaps bringing a University Science Department onto site or attracting a large company headquarters to relocate here.  There was also a view that there could be some housing development on site and the Waste treatment facility at Winfrith was still a preferred option.  Cllr Shakesby was very vocal on the subject of the ability of the local infrastructure to cope with such approaches and whether the two were a good mix.  It is the intention that the liaison meetings continue as joint UKAEA/EP sponsored event.

3. Worgret Manor Farm – Occasional Public Extension Licence – Event due to take place on 13th and 14th August.  No objections from Parish Council.  Clerk to advise PDC.

4. Bournemouth and Poole Structure Plan – Simon Cross to speed read and see what parts are applicable to East Stoke.  Response form attached.

5. Letter from DCC re East Stoke Bridge III 7.5 Tonne Weight Restriction – After completion of strengthening works it is advised that DCC intend to revoke this restriction which was introduced to protect the bridge before works were undertaken.  Clerk to contact DCC.

6. Sara Grayson asked the Clerk to forward her the name and telephone number of Clerk of East Lulworth P. Council
FINANCE

S. Barrett  -  Salary and expenses 1/4/04 – 30/6/04  -  £405.17

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

19th August 2004.

……………………………………….



……………………

Chairman







Date

